
Elmer Township Meeting 
July 15, 2019 

Minutes 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm     
 
Members Present:  Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Jenni Layman, Treasurer; Sue 
Stenson, Trustee  
Absent: Richard Ellis, Trustee  
    
Number of non-members present: 2 
 

June 2019 minutes approved as read.  Treasurer’s & Clerk financial reports approved as presented. 

Tax Notices:  The Equalization Office sent out incorrect tax notices, then sent out corrected notices which 
caused confusion for some who had already paid their taxes. The difference in most cases was less than a 
dollar difference.  Jenni will put on the answering machine a message stating the issue and giving them 
options.  

Yordy Rd work has begun and regarding the burned building on M33, it appears some small progress is 
being made in cleaning it up. 

Water Line:  It appears that DTE may have damaged the water line to the cemetery when putting in the 
natural gas line last December. Marty will be talking with them. 

Transfer Site:  Doug Wellman mentioned that there was too much scrap metal building up at the transfer 
site, leaving little room for his truck to maneuver.  Curt was responsible for seeing to the metal but hasn’t 
done so.  Byler boys were told to go ahead and take the metal.   
Besides not keeping the area cleaned up and other work not being done, the issue of Curt often being late and 
not opening the dump on time was discussed.  Again last week several cars were waiting in line for it to 
open.  The consensus of the board is that a final warning be given.   

Motion made to accept bills.   Checks 3013-3038 

 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Submitted by 
Jeanie Smith, Clerk  
 


